
BJSA Football Complex Safety Blitz a Success 

Nebraska Operation Lifesaver had a huge success at the Bellevue Junior Sports 
Association (BJSA) Football Complex Sunday, Oct. 23rd, 2016. Volunteers set up the 
mobile education trailer and a table that had a lot of traffic! It was a beautiful day and we 
were fortunate to speak to many interested children. My absolute favorite part of that 
day was the surprise from multiple parents who specifically brought their children into 
the trailer to be educated on train safety (and even told them to "pay attention" when 
they got distracted). It was great to see the need for railroad safety education being 
demonstrated by the public. I enjoyed meeting the other volunteers as well. The mobile 
education trailer is an excellent tool to get safety information out to the public. It has the 
attractive interactive component as well as the information provided. Thank you again 
for everyone's assistance with this event. It was greatly appreciated! I have spoken to 
the BJSA Director and we will be invited back next season! 

Kayla Jo Asher 

RMCC Team Leader 

Union Pacific Railroad 

 

Kayla’s son tries out the locomotive console in the mobile education trailer. 


